

Ziel 1: Ich kann Informationen über Hong Kong verstehen.

Hong Kong - Where east meets west

Hong Kong is in the south of China. Over 7.2 million people live there. It has a very multicultural society with many different religions, festivals and languages. Hong Kong used to be a British colony, but in 1997 it became a part of China again, and it has kept a separate political and financial system.



It describes itself as a place where 'East meets West' because of its combination of Chinese and Western influences. Hong Kong is famous for its financial centre and it has its own money, the Hong Kong dollar. It has the most skyscrapers of any city in the world. It also has a busy harbour which is an important business place in Asia. It is also a popular place for tourists.

Even though most people in the city use its good public transport system, Hong Kong still has a big problem with air pollution, much of which is caused by industries in China. It is one of the most crowded cities in the world, and there are great differences between the rich and the poor in the city.

Answer the questions.

- 1. Where is Hong Kong? Hong Kong is in the south of China.
- 2. When did Hong Kong become a part of China again? <u>in 1997</u>
- 3. Why is Hong Kong a place where 'East meets West'? There is a combination of Chinese and Western influences.
- 4. What is the city famous for? It is famous for its financial centre.
- 5. What problems does the city have? The city has problems with air pollution and there are great differences between the rich and the poor in the city.

Ziel 2: Ich kann einen Online-Kommentar schreiben.

 \rightarrow \odot e2d669 \rightarrow \odot in5t6w

Write an answer to this comment on an online forum. (Lösungsvorschlag)

FORUM

Rex8

People spend too much money on clothes. They want the latest fashions, but I think they should save their money for more important things.

I don't think people spend too much money on clothes. There are lots of department stores where you can get cool clothes for low prices. I agree that it's also important to save some money but going shopping with friends is fun. I think it's OK if you spend some money on clothes and then save some money for other things.





Ziel 3: Ich kann mich über umweltbewusstes Handeln austauschen.

 \rightarrow \odot dp56zg \rightarrow \odot h6d2vk

- a) Collect five ideas about making your school more eco-friendly. (Lösungsvorschlag)
 - recycle all waste

- throw away less food
- save energy with solar panels save toilet water

- use public transport
- b) Use your ideas to write a short text.

The school should recycle all the waste. It could also save energy with solar panels. Students should use public transport to go to school. They should also throw away less food. The school should try to save toilet water.



Ziel 4: Ich kann einen Text über Medien verstehen.

 \rightarrow © e55k63

Read the text on pages 78-79 in your book again. Where can you find the following information? Write the line number(s).

- 1. We share a lot of our lives on social media. <u>lines 1-9</u>
- 2. You never know who collects your personal information. <u>lines 15-26</u>
- 3. Most information on social media is unfiltered and hard to control. lines 31–33
- 4. You should be very critical and not take everything for granted. <u>lines 40-41</u>
- 5. The Chinese government censors internet sites. <u>lines 50–54</u>



Ziel 5: Ich kann Informationen über Cyber-Mobbing weitergeben.

STOP CYRERRILLYING



1 DO NOT RESPOND

Don't answer or comment to the message.

Save, copy or print the bullying message.

3 CLOSE IT

Close it and don't look at it again.

4 TELL SOMEONE

Talk to someone you trust (e.g. friends, teachers, parents) and show them the bullying message.

Du hast diesen Flyer zum Thema Cyber-Mobbing bekommen. Was rät der Flyer zu diesem Thema?

Wenn man gemobbt wird, soll man auf diese Nachrichten nicht antworten. Man soll sie speichern, kopieren oder ausdrucken und dann nicht mehr anschauen. Man soll mit <u>jemandem darüber sprechen, z.B. mit</u> Freunden, Eltern oder Lehrern und ihnen diese Nachrichten zeigen.

